Village Board of Mt. Auburn
Special Meeting

May 12, 2022

The Village Board met in Special Session Mayor Mike Whitehead presiding.  The meeting was brought to order with a salute to the flag. 
Roll Call:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-present, Sandy Gooder-present, Rick Clayton-present, Dee Dee Carey-present, Scott Vincent-present, and Don Henderson-present
Guests:  Andrew Whitehead, Judy Buzzard
Mayor Whitehead explained to the board that he had called this meeting to discuss a few things that needed discussed before the next board meeting. 
First Mayor Whitehead told the board that he was contacted by E.J. Water about the inspection on the water tower.  Their plans were to have the work done before the next meeting and Mike felt the board should be aware and vote on this matter.  Eric Emery had called Mike and told him they have a bid for half from Liquid Engineering for $3,325.00 and stated they would pay the full amount.  It was stated that they could do the job on May 19th or 20th.  This will not cause any problems for our water customers.  Andrew Whitehead explained to the board that taking the water tower down to service it would be a better option.  The board agreed that although this might be a better way to clean the tower, the water can’t be halted at this time of the year.
A motion was made Trustees by Scott Vincent and seconded by Don Henderson to pay ½ of the inspection fee for Liquid Engineering at $3,325.00.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-yes, and Don Henderson-yes
Mayor Whitehead told the board that they were also wanting to talk about the village taking over the control of the Community Building.  Judy Buzzard was at the meeting and gave the board a rundown on the expenses and income, she told the board at this time they are struggling with money since the they had to spend quite a bit on a roof repair.  At the present time they have $1,000.00 in the bank.  Judy also told the board that when Covid was so active the renting went very low.  Mayor Whitehead told the board that he had called the insurance company and they told him for $250,000.00 would be 825.00 per year.  Judy told the board that the committee was started in 1947.  The board was in agreement that we should help with this matter to help keep the Community Building open.
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A motion was made by Trustees Sandy Gooder and seconded by Brenda Patton to take over the Community Building.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-yes and Don Henderson-yes
The board discussed putting a committee together to make recommendations to the full board.  Until the time the committee is complete, it was decided that Judy would go ahead and pay the bills until the committee meets and if she has any concerns, she will call the mayor.  Rick Clayton, Dee Dee Carey and Tammy Hamell volunteered to be on this committee. 
The board then discussed the CO2 Storage Facility in Christian County.
A motion was made by Trustees:  Scott Vincent and seconded by Don Henderson to have Attorney Atteberry write letter of disapproval for the CO2Storage Facility in Christian County.
Next Regular Meeting is June 7, 2022 @7:00p.m.
A motion was made by Trustee Rick Clayton and seconded by Scott Vincent to adjourn.  All in favor.



						__________________________________________
							Tammy J. Hamell, Village Clerk

